
 

   

Seghill First School   

Main Street North, Seghill     

Northumberland, NE23 7SB     

Tel: 0191 237 0419      

Fax: 0191 237 3518      

admin@seghill.northumberland.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Miss T Chappell 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
23 June 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Summer fayre and school visit update 
Due to the Covid restrictions not being lifted on 21 June, the maximum number for an outdoor gathering 
is 30.  We cannot proceed with the summer fayre scheduled for Wednesday 30 June at 3:15pm.  The 
summer fayre will be postponed until early September.  Please do not think that all of your donations 
over the past few weeks will go to waste (or be eaten and drunk by me!).  All tombola prizes etc will 
carry forward to the autumn event. 
 
The raffle will go ahead as planned.  Please continue to send tickets and money into school.  The 
fundraisers have made up hampers and prizes.  We will draw the raffle and share the results as we did 
at Christmas. 
 
We are also due to go on a whole school visit on Thursday 01 July to Plessey Woods.  We cannot do this, 
as each class bubble would need to travel on a separate coach.   
 
In order to try to salvage the best we can from both the summer fayre and the school visit, we have 
planned a whole school fun day to take place on Wednesday 30 June.  Children should come to school 
wearing non-uniform.  There is no charge for the day.  The details are as follows- 
 
Fun day Wednesday 30 June- morning 
Children will go for a walk in the local area in their class bubbles during the morning.  The walks will be 
planned according to the age of each class bubble. 
 
Fun day Wednesday 30 June- lunchtime 
The children will return to school and have their lunch with their class bubble on the field.   I have 
spoken to Mrs Rogage and she has agreed to serve our menu choice in a box so the meals can be cooked 
then delivered to each class outside on the field.  The menu for the fun day will be Margarita pizza 
served with potato wedges followed by a muffin.  Children can bring a packed lunch instead if they 
wish.  Please note that we will not be serving jacket potatoes on the fun day. 
 
Fun day Wednesday 30 June- afternoon 
During the afternoon, the children will stay on the field in their class bubble. We have managed to 
rebook some of the activities that were scheduled to come to our summer fayre.  We are delighted to 
announce that in the afternoon there will be a bouncy castle for the children to enjoy in their class 
bubbles. 
 
Daft as a Brush will still be coming, and they hope to bring the Seaton Valley Saviour, which is the 
vehicle that children from our school designed the decoration for.  The children will be able to have a 
look at the vehicle.  We may have some other vehicles there too. 
 
Children will have the chance to play games on the field in their class bubble with their teacher. 
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We are hoping to finish off the afternoon with a visit from the ice cream van. 
 
Nursery children in Orange class are welcome to stay in the afternoon if they want to.  Parents of 
children in Orange class are asked to confirm with Miss Neal whether their child will be staying for the 
afternoon or going home at 11:45am.  If children are staying for the afternoon, they will need to bring a 
packed lunch. 
 
Unfortunately, parents will not be invited to this event due to the current restrictions.  We may need 
parent helpers.  We will let you know if this is the case.   
 
We hope you agree that this will be a lovely fun day for the children.  We are not charging for the 
bouncy castle or ice creams, and will pay for these from the fundraising account. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Miss Chappell 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


